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IMPROVEMENTS 
 
Please be advised that Halton Region will be closing Sixth Line, Ward 7, in the Town of 
Oakville and Ward 3, in the Town of Milton between Burnhamthorpe Road (Reg. Rd. 27) and 
Lower Base Line from Tuesday, May 19 to Friday, May 29. The road is expected to re-open 
(weather permitting) on Saturday, May 30, 2020. The closure is necessary for Halton Region 
to complete the installation of a wastewater main on Sixth Line as part of the William Halton 
Parkway (Reg. Rd. 40) project.  

For the duration of the closure, motorists travelling on Sixth Line will be detoured along 
Burnhamthorpe Road (Reg. Rd. 27) and Lower Base Line to Trafalgar Road (Reg. Rd. 3) (see 
attached map). Motorists should expect delays when travelling through the area.  
 
COVID-19 Update: Projects that provide additional capacity or are essential to the 
maintenance and repair of Regional infrastructure will continue until further notice. Halton 
Region staff will be practicing appropriate COVID-19 health and safety measures during this 
work. Contractors performing work on behalf of the Region have also been encouraged to 
implement the necessary precautions, procedures and physical distancing measures that meet 
the guidelines set out by the Province. For more information, please visit halton.ca/COVID19. 

We will make every effort to complete the construction work as quickly as possible to lessen 
the impact of the road closure.  Emergency vehicle access and local access will be 
maintained at all times. 
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PLANNING AHEAD 
 
To help you plan ahead for construction activity, please read the project related information below. 
Wherever possible, mitigation plans will be put in place to minimize disruptions. 
 
Traffic delays: This work may cause traffic delays, lane shifts or lane restrictions. We will 
make every effort to minimize any potential inconvenience.  
 
Driveway access: Direct access to your driveway may be restricted for short periods of 
time. We will provide advance notice of any planned restrictions. 
 
Dust and mud: There may be increased levels of dust and mud near the work site. The 
contractor is required to manage these impacts. 
 

MORE INFORMATION 

Building a Better Halton is about more than construction. It is about investments in 

infrastructure, service delivery improvements and building complete communities that maintain 

the high quality of life that residents expect and enjoy. 

For more information about Regional improvement projects: 

• Visit halton.ca 

• Sign up to receive email notices and updates 

• Email accesshalton@halton.ca or call 311. 
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